
 

 

 

 

 

 

Local EU Statement on the Presidential Elections in El Salvador 

 

The European Union Delegation issues the following statement in agreement 

with the EU Heads of Mission in El Salvador: 

 

The EU Delegation notes the high turnout in the second round of the presidential 

elections held on March 9, demonstrating the strong desire of Salvadorans to 

exercise their political rights. 

We commend the electoral authorities for the effective manner electoral day and 

the subsequent provisional and final scrutiny was managed, and recognise the 

contribution of the political parties to the orderly and peaceful conduct of the 

elections. The Supreme Electoral Tribunal and other responsible institutions 

must now complete their task according to constitutional and legal provisions. 

We call upon political leaders and other actors involved to respect the work of 

these institutions and the will of the Salvadoran people. Once the final outcome 

is declared, we expect all parties to engage in a constructive and democratic 

spirit in the pursuit of policies benefitting all Salvadorans. 

The EU Delegation reiterates its commitment to continue working with El 

Salvador, contributing to sustainable development and to the wellbeing of all its 

citizens. 

 


